
Hinsdale Community Preschool

A Parent CO-OP School Since 1942

Director’s News

“Write it on your heart that every day is the best day in the year.” 
Ralph Waldo Emerson

Happy New Year and Welcome 2017!!!  I hope you all have had a 
wonderful start to 2017 and are feeling refreshed and ready for 
the next half of our school year! 

As we reflect upon 2017, I look back on the growth we have seen 
here at HCP.  For many of you we have watched your 
child/children grow and develop over the course of the last 
several years. For some, it has been since September. Either way, 
we as teachers have seen such wonderful growth and 
development in each individual child. It is delightful for us to 
observe each child as they become comfortable in the classroom, 
with each other, with our teachers and with the task of learning!  
The first half of our school year has brought us together as a 
school, community and classroom family. The summer of 2016 
brought HCP an opportunity to create a beautiful garden for our 
children to explore, dig and plant. We have developed new 
enrichment classes which not only have broadened our span of 
classes offered but given our children an opportunity to enjoy 
lunch with each other and engage in new and exciting learning 
experiences together. We have built new friendships and 
acquired many new skills.

As we move into the second half of the year we look forward to 
engaging with each and everychild during the course of their day 
to enhance each child’s learning experience and give them as 
much opportunity as we can to help them bloom and grow!

Continued on Page 2

Monday, January 9th:
All classes resume—Back to School

Monday, January 9th: 9:00 AM
Open Registration 2017-2018 School Year 
Begins

Monday, January 9th:
Second Installment Enrichment Tuition 
Payment Due 2016-2017

Friday, January 13th:
Classroom Work Party 7:00pm-9:00pm

Saturday, Januray14th:
Classroom work Party 9:00am-1:00pm

Monday, January 16th:  NO SCHOOL
Martin Luther King Jr. Day

Pajama Week:
Monday, January 23rd-Just for Me Two
Thursday, January 26th: Junior and Senor 
Classes
Friday, January 27th: Just For Me Two

Thursday, February 2nd: 
Winter Board Meeting & Parent Education 
Discussion-
Meeting-7:00pm in the Blue Room
Parent Education Discussion-8:00pm
All Parents Welcome!

Thursday, February 9th:
Sweetheart Night

Monday, February 20th:  NO SCHOOL
President’s Day

Monday, February 27th: 
Final Enrichment Tuition Due

Janurary 2017



Continued from Page 1

Thank You!

Many thanks for such a 
successful food pantry 
collection!!

Our 2016 holiday sing-a-longs 
were delightful 
celebrations!!! Thank you all 
for your donation to the food 
pantry! Our families 
collected over 176 
food items that were 
donated to the Hinsdale 
Community Service Food 
Pantry! 

Many thanks to John and 
Kathryn Williams for 
delivering the packages to 
the Hinsdale Community 
Service Food Pantry!

The future months will bring us numerous 
activities for both the children and our parents!  
The end of January brings us Pajama Week for the 
children and in February we will host our 4th

annual Sweet Heart Night! We have scheduled a 
wonderful Parent Education event on February 2nd

that is sure to assist those parents moving on to 
kindergarten with our Everything You Need to 
Know About Kindergarten Panel. 

As we transition back into the classroom from our 
holiday break, please remember that your child 
may have a bit of separation anxiety.  This is a 
normal reaction for a child after a long break from 
preschool.  It is helpful to stick to routines and get 
a good night sleep for both children and parents!

May the new year of 2017 bring good health and 
plenty of learning opportunities for all of our HCP 
families!

Ms. Ann Marie



Board News

Happy New Year!!  I hope you all enjoyed your holiday celebrations with family and 
friends.

As we start into the second “half” of the school year, the Executive Board is already 
planning for next year. Registrations are rolling in for returning and new families and 
we are beginning the process of slating the next board of parents to help run our 
fabulous cooperative school.  At HCP, we rely on the Executive and Parent Boards to 
support the functioning of our school and greatly appreciate parents who are willing to 
dedicate their time and energy to these roles.

We first came to HCP after moving to Hinsdale from the city in 2013 and our daughter 
started in the Juniors class. That year, in a new town with a newborn, the work parties 
were a perfect fit for my annual participation- I was worried about being 
overwhelmed. For her Senior year, I volunteered to be the NAEYC chair to get a little 
more involved. She participated in Bookworms the following year, and I was excited to 
enroll our son in the Just For Me Two class for this school year.

One day last winter, I was contacted by Megan Mikhail to let me know I had been 
nominated for the Vice President position. I was flattered, but a little nervous to take 
on such a commitment. I decided to accept and am so glad I did. It has been an 
enjoyable experience so far with great support from Ann Marie and Megan. 

In the next month, the nominating committee will be formed to help decide on a board 
for the next school year. If you have any interest in continuing your current role, or 
stepping into one next year, please let me, Ann Marie, or Megan know. Likewise, if you 
are curious about participation in the parent board at HCP, please feel free to ask any 
of us for more information. I am looking forward to creating great Executive and Parent 
Boards as I step into the Presidency for our 75th year!

Cheers to 2017!
Sarah Charles
HCP Parent Board Vice President 2016-2017



You Can Help Protect Yourself and Your Child From Respiratory Illnesses 
By Following These Steps:

If you or your child are experiencing cold-like symptoms with wheezing or difficulty breathing, 
contact your physician immediately to arrange for appropriate testing and care. 
To prevent spread of respiratory illness due to enterovirus, influenza, and other infections in the 
school setting, we recommend that your child stay home from school if experiencing respiratory 
illness symptoms (such as fever, cough, sore throat, and wheezing).

Wash your hands often with soap and water, especially after you cough or sneeze.

Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands.
Avoid kissing, hugging, and sharing cups or eating utensils with people who are sick.
Disinfect frequently touched surfaces, such as doorknobs and toys, especially if someone is sick.
To protect against influenza, get your child and family vaccinated against seasonal flu.
Vaccination is recommended yearly for everyone 6 months and older.

Parent Education Event

All I Need to Know Before my Child Starts Kindergarten

Mark your calendar for an interactive Parent Ed. Event to be held 
on Feb. 2ndat HCP. This parent education event will highlight a 
panel of HCP parents who have children who have completed 
kindergarten. They will be here at HCP, at your disposal, to answer 
any questions you might have about getting your child ready for 
kindergarten, from a parent's perspective. The presentation is open 
to all families, as our goal in bringing our children to preschool is to 
prepare them to succeed and thrive in elementary school.

You can never be too prepared for such an endeavor! A survey will 
go out to all families prior to the event to gather questions for the 
panel.

Please join us at HCP on February 2nd at 8:00pmin the Blue room 
for the Kindergarten Readiness Parent Panel. Please r.s.v.p. to Jamie 
Weibel @ jlweibel3@gmail.com



Great Books! Book Review!

Tacky the Penguin by Helen Lester
Tacky the adorable penguin who is the star of this book marches to the beat of his 
own drum. He lives with a group of proper penguins, Goodly, Lovely, Angel, Neatly 
and Perfect. Although they put up with Tacky’s antics, they think that he is a very silly 
penguin. Until one day when hunters are determined to catch penguins to get rich, it 
is Tacky who saves the day with his very un-penguin tricks. This fun loving tale proves 
that being a unique individual is indeed a gift. Wonderful, fun illustrations depict the 
emotion in the character’s expressions beautifully!  A delightful  book to kick off the 
study of penguins!  Helen Lester continues the fun with more Tacky books in this 
series. Check out the rest of the Tacky the Penguin series at  www.HelenLester.com.

Ann Marie Berlino
Hinsdale Community Preschool

It’s A Girl!

Congratulations to the Puri family! Manjari and Sameer and 
big brother Taran (Just For Me Two Class) welcomed baby 
sister Maina, 6lbs. 6oz. into their family on December 21, 
2016. 

http://www.helenlester.com/


REGISTRATION NEWS!
Open Registration for the 2017-2018 school year is underway at 
HCP!

Please share with your friends and family that we are now 
accepting applications for enrollment! Our classes fill on a first 
come, first served basis, so now is the best time to secure a spot 
in the class of their choice.

If you know of anyone that would like more information about 
HCP, please forward them my email address 
(registrar@hinsdalepreschool.com).

Winter Weather and School Cancelation

HCP follows District 181 for severe weather and safety procedures. The Director and Board 
President will consult and decide upon the necessity of a school closing. 

Mass notification via automated phone system will be instituted through a voice messaging 
system entitled Dialmycalls by the Director or Board President. All parent’s emergency phone 
numbers have been recorded into the Dialmycallssystem to be included in the phone message 
blast.

HCP is registered with the National Weather Service who will issue a Code Red Weather 
Warning to the school and the Director’s cell phone in the event of severe weather in our 
area. If call is received and school must be suspended all parents will be notified through the 
Dialmycallsautomated phone system. 

Notice will also be posted on the HCP Facebook page.

mailto:registrar@hinsdalepreschool.com


Winter Gear Reminder

Please make sure to send your child 
to school with appropriate winter 
gear—warm coats, boots, snow 
pants, hats and mittens.  Donôt 
forget to label all items with their 
name.

Thank you!


